
Sacred Heart Catholic Church and St. Mary’s Catholic Church 
 PARISH BULLETIN  

Sacred Heart Church Reverend Dariusz Ziebowicz, S.D.S. St. Mary’s Church 
Rockne, Texas Deacon Roger Muehr (512) 303-3082 String Prairie, Texas 
(512) 321-7991 Deacon Alvin Frerich (512) 914-9589 (830) 839-4580 
office@shcrockne.church 4045 FM 535, Bastrop, TX 78602 books@stmarysp.church 
bulletin@shcrockne.church https://catholic.irockne.com https://stmarysp.church 

Hall Rental: Please e-mail sacredhearthallrentals@live.com or call Marci Zimmerman, 925-487-8060. 
  Holtman Hall Contracts are posted on the church website, https://catholic.irockne.com 
Baptism: One class is required for parents and sponsors!  Please call Fr. Dariusz or Deacon Roger or Deacon Alvin. 
Marriage: A six-month notice is required.  Please call Fr. Dariusz or Deacon Roger or Deacon Alvin. 
Pastoral Council:  Please e-mail pastoralcouncilshc@gmail.com. 
Pro-Life Coordinator: Linda Kutach Strmiska, 512-560-7197 or lifeatshc@gmail.com.  
Ministry to the Sick: When a parishioner is hospitalized or homebound, please contact the rectory. 
Confessions: Rockne and String Prairie:   A half-hour before Mass on Friday, Saturday and Sunday or by appointment. 
Rosary:  Prayed 30 minutes before Mass. 
 

January 26, 2025 – Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

MASSES: Monday 7:00 p.m. (Rockne) Living and deceased members of the Class of 1955 –  
               by Class of 1955 

 Tuesday 7:00 p.m. (Rockne) Erlene Goertz – by Arthur Goertz 
 Wednesday 7:00 p.m. (String Prairie) Clayton Seidel – by Anne Seidel and Family 
 Thursday 7:00 a.m. (Rockne) For the Parishioners 
 Friday 7:00 p.m. (Rockne) Simon Muehr – by Steve & Colleen Meuth 
  7:30 p.m. (Rockne) Eucharistic adoration until 10:00 p.m. 
 Saturday 5:00 p.m. (Rockne) Debbie Klaus – by Doyle Klaus Family 
 Sunday 8:00 a.m. (Rockne) Woodrow & Barbara Wilhelm – by Carl & Angela Vinklarek 
  10:00 a.m. (String Prairie) Danny Waneck – by John & Sharon Foerster 
  10:30 a.m. (Rockne-Spanish Mass) Candelario Torrez and Pedro Torrez Rodriguez 
 

Weekend Masses continue to be live streamed.  If you need help finding the Masses, contact Deacon Alvin. 
 

The Pastoral Council will meet Tuesday, January 28, at 7:30 p.m., in the Holtman Hall classroom.  The agenda 
can be found at https:icatholic.irockne.com.  (Linda Kutach Strmiska) 
 

The Christmas decorations in the Church will be taken down next Sunday, February 2, at 1:00 p.m.  Everyone 
is welcome to help.  (Alois Goertz) 
 

American Heritage Girls' spaghetti fundraiser will be Saturday, February 15, in Holtman Hall.  There will be a 
free will donation for the meal and desserts.  A craft activity table will be available for children.  Please come 
support this youth ministry in our parish! (Megan Hammons, Susan Masur) 
 

We wish a special happy birthday to Pat Friske on the occasion of her 80th birthday, which she celebrates on 
January 27.  May God bless you and keep you for many more years. (Fr. Dariusz) 
 

Collection:  $4,200.00  Online Collection:  $406.50 
 

Feb. 1 Rosary: Cindy Hammons Feb. 2 Rosary: Mike May 
 Lector: To be announced  Lector: To be announced 
 EM-Body: To be announced  EM-Body: To be announced 
 EM-Blood: To be announced  EM-Blood: To be announced 
 Statue: Ben & Blondena Saucedo  Statue: Shirley Wright 
 Greeters: To be announced  Chalice: Phil & Rita Fredericks 
    Greeters: To be announced 
 

St. Mary’s Catholic Church 
 

Feb. 2 Rosary: Alan & Tina Seidel 
 Lector: Deana Seidel 
 EM: Bill Evans and Florence Neal 
 Statue: Bradley & Stacy Wilhelm 
 Cleaning: Tish Evans, Team 2 
 

Collection:  $1,202.00 School Building:  $200.00 Holy Family:  $200.00 
Online Collection:  $580.00 Online Vocations:  $503.00 Online Capital Campaign:  $225.00 
 

St. Mary's Church will have a drive-thru meal fundraiser next Sunday, February 2 at 11:00 a.m..  Proceeds will 
benefit the General Operating/Maintenance Funds.  The meal will be BBQ Chicken.  If you would like to volunteer 
to help, please contact Marie Waneck or Kathy Goertz.  Thank you for your support.  (Kathy Goertz) 
 

The Austin Diocese has requested St. Mary's to begin the formation of a St. Gabriel's Project.  This is a parish-
based ministry that serves women and families facing an unexpected or difficult pregnancy.  Trained volunteers 
from the parish called "Gabriel Angels" provide spiritual and emotional support, as well as material assistance 
and help navigating community resources.  Fr. Dariusz has appointed Julie Aguayo as chairman.  A monetary 
donation box will be placed in the vestibule of the Church and if any parishioner has baby item donations please 
see Julie.  (Tish Evans) 
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